
 
 

Joe Gibbs Racing President J.D. Gibbs Undergoing Treatment 

 For Symptoms Impacting Areas of Brain Function 

  

HUNTERSVILLE, NORTH CAROLINA (March 25, 2015) – Joe Gibbs Racing announces 

today that J.D. Gibbs, president of Joe Gibbs Racing, is starting treatment for symptoms 

impacting areas of brain function. 

  

Gibbs has undergone a series of tests after experiencing a gradual onset of symptoms that 

includes speech and processing issues.  Gibbs’ doctors believe the complications he has 

experienced were triggered by head injuries likely suffered earlier in life, but no specific injury 

was referenced or identified. Gibbs has always enjoyed an active life participating in several 

sports including mountain biking, snowboarding, football, racing, and other extreme-type sports. 

  

Gibbs will be undergoing more testing and receiving treatments to help manage the symptoms. 

During that time, it is expected that his presence at the race track will be limited; however, he 

will continue many of his day-to-day responsibilities at JGR’s headquarters in Huntersville, NC 

as well as involvement with his various ministry endeavors. 
 


